
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that the Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer (EO/APCO) of the Bay Area Air 

Quality Management District has issued a Preliminary Engineering Evaluation Report under application number 

26437 for the following proposed major modification at an existing major facility: 

 

Application Facility # Facility Name Address, City Type of Operation 

26437 A2066 
Waste Management of 

Alameda County 

10840 Altamont Pass Rd, 

Livermore, CA  94551 
Compost Operation  

 

Waste Management of Alameda County is proposing to install a compost operation that will include: a Covered 

Aerated Static Pile compost piles served by a biofilter, feedstock piles, tub grinder, and trommel screen.  This 

project will result in more than 40 tons per year of precursor organic compound emission increases and more than 15 

tons of PM10 emission increases which makes this project a major modification. 

 

The Preliminary Engineering Evaluation Report documents the Air Pollution Control Officer’s preliminary decision 

to issue an Authority to Construct for proposed new equipment at this site.  The proposed facility emissions and 

proposed project emission increases are summarized below: 

 

 Proposed Project 

 Emission Increases 

 tons per year 

Carbon Monoxide (CO) 0 

Particulate Matter (PM10) 21 

Sulfur Dioxide (SO2) 0 

Precursor Organic Compounds (POC) 125 

Nitrogen Oxides (NOx) 0 

 

The emissions of POC from the compost operation will meet the Best Available Control Technology (BACT) 

requirements of District Regulation 2-2-301.1.  The emission increases of POC associated with this project will 

comply with the emission offset requirements of District Regulation 2-2-302.  The proposed project will also 

comply with the District’s TBACT requirements and health risk limits. 

 

Pursuant to District Regulation 2-2-405 (amended June 15, 2005), the Air Pollution Control Officer invites written 

public comment on the Preliminary Engineering Evaluation and its intended action. 

 

The Preliminary Engineering Evaluation is available for public inspection at the Outreach and Incentives Division 

Office located on the 6th floor of District headquarters at 375 Beale Street, San Francisco CA, 94105.  This report 

may also be viewed on the District web page at the following address: 

http://www.baaqmd.gov/permits/public-notices 

 

Written comments should be directed to Stanley Tom, at Bay Area Air Quality Management District, 375 Beale 

Street, San Francisco, CA 94105 or by e-mail to stom@baaqmd.gov by no later than June 8, 2017.  Any request for 

information should be directed to Stanley Tom at (415) 749-8681. 

 

Dated at San Francisco, the 26th day of April, 2017 

 

Jack P. Broadbent 

Executive Officer/APCO 

Bay Area Air Quality Management District 

 

 

By:  Signed by Jaime A. Williams                

 Jaime A. Williams, Director of Engineering 

 Engineering Division 

http://www.baaqmd.gov/permits/public-notices
mailto:stom@baaqmd.gov

